HREOC deadline for children out of custody looms.  Will the children be released this week?  

Australian Health Professionals have again urged the Howard Government to release the 162 children who remain in detention by June 10. 

This deadline was set in the recent HREOC report, which detailed the shocking and extensive abuse of human rights of children in Australian detention centres. The Alliance of Health Professionals for Asylum Seekers will join with others from around Australia protesting on June 10 if the children have not been released. 

The HREOC Report mirrors the findings of the Alliance report of 2003.

The Alliance has repeatedly informed the Government of the harm to children in long-term detention and the risk of ongoing emotional and psychological damage. 

“A significant body of research evidence shows that detention is the major factor contributing to the psychological and developmental problems of asylum seeker children. The levels of harm recorded in one study were the highest ever seen in any population of children recorded in medical literature” said Dr Louise Newman, representing the Alliance

This research only further supports the HREOC report. The Government has continued for years to inflict extreme harm on children despite the evidence.

Dr Amanda Gordon, Director of Communications from the Australian Psychological Society, said “there is no doubt that these children are at high risk of serious mental harm, with the majority already showing signs of severe trauma.”

 “It is misleading for Minister Vanstone to pretend that this is an unfortunate past episode in our history. Over 160 children remain in detention, many have been there for over 3 years, and more are being detained on a regular basis. It is immoral for Prime Minister Howard and Minister Vanstone to suggest that children must remain locked up, because releasing them would send a green light to people-smugglers. Children are being treated as hostages and being callously misused in the Government’s immigration strategy,” said Dr Gordon. 

Adequate mental health services for children experiencing post traumatic stress, depression and psychological distress as consequence of their experiences in detention centres are urgently needed. After suffering in detention for years most refugees end up in the community where there are not enough services to assist them.

Enough is enough. There can be no justification for the continued detention of children 

The Government cannot say they were not informed. The HREOC report has based its findings on submissions provided by the Dept of Immigration and ACM (the company managing detention centres) in addition to numerous submissions by professionals and refugee groups.

“It is time for a comprehensive enquiry into the Howard Government’s failure to protect these children from damage and for the Minister to account for the ongoing harm that immigration policy is inflicting. We challenge the Government to stick to the deadline and release the children,” said Dr Newman. 
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